






                                          Monday, August 26, 2019
Dear Parents,

     Wow!! What great kids you have!!  I have enjoyed these first couple days getting to know them and hopefully they are beginning to get adjusted to third grade.  Thanks to all of you who got all of your child’s paperwork into me promptly.  If your child has not brought everything back or is still in need of supplies, please try to get them in to school ASAP.  
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Labor Day




  Below you will find our specials schedule.  
MONDAYS-- GYM with Mr. Watson (please have your child wear tennis shoes & play clothes)   
TUESDAYS--MUSIC
WEDNESDAYS-- COMPUTER LAB with Mr. Baughman and GYM with Mr. Watson 
THURSDAYS-- LIBRARY  with Mrs. Grigsby  (please have your child return books on Wednesday)
FRIDAYS-- ART with Mrs. Shirer
     Due to a very busy schedule, I am asking that your child arrive at school and be ready to begin our day by 9:15.  Arriving after 9:15, your child is considered tardy and must be signed in by an adult, at the office, before coming to the classroom.  
     Your child will be bringing home his/her agenda every Monday thru Thursday—but usually not on Friday. This needs to be signed by you EVERY evening and returned to school EVERY morning.  This is part of your child’s homework—part of the accountability, responsibility and independence we are trying to promote.  Quarterly Rewards will be given for students who COMPLETE AND RETURN homework as assigned and who get their agenda signed each night.  There will be 2 days excused each quarter for the reward, however, their grade will be affected if assignments are not turned in or are turned in late.   
This week in 3rd Grade~

Reading-We will be starting our DAILY 5 reading.  The students will be working on building stamina, becoming independent readers and having a sense of urgency for their learning.  We will discuss what reading to self should look like and sound like.  Please remember that your child must read at least 20 minutes every night (M-TH) and one time over the weekend--*extra challenge*.  This practice helps your child build skills, confidence and hopefully a love for reading.  As you all know, there is a state mandate called the "3rd Grade Reading Guarantee". Any child in 3rd grade, reading below grade level at the end of third grade, may be retained in third grade.  With your support at home, your child is sure to show great progress this year.
Math-We will begin with a unit on place value and number sense.  We will be introducing vocabulary for chapter 1 (digit, standard form, expanded form, place value and word form) and we will be guiding the students to understand numbers using place value.  Please look at your child’s agenda to know what Math homework is assigned.  
Spelling-We will begin to review the first and second grade Trick Words from Fundations.  (these are sight words that just need to be recognized-not really words to sound out)  We will also be going over words that are often confused eg. are/our  and there, their and they're.  These lists will be in your child's binder (Spelling section) to be used as a resource.  Please encourage use of them when your child is writing at home.  PLEASE KEEP any lists that are sent IN YOUR CHILD'S BINDER.  Your child will be bringing home List 1 spelling words in his/her binder this week, however, a test will not be given until Sept. 5.  We will be doing an orientation week in Fundations to ease them back into this program.  
Language- For sharing, which is part of our morning meeting, your child will be bringing home a Favorites Flipbook on which to write sentences about each of the four favorites listed AND illustrate the front flap with each favorite. (due Friday)  We will be discussing quality work as well as what makes a good sharer/presenter and what makes a good audience. 
                                                                                                                   (please turn over)

Writing- Your child will begin seeing Mrs. Kidwell this week.  Please watch the agenda for any assignments.  Your child will be doing writing in all areas of the curriculum.  The three main types of writing they will be doing are opinion, informational and narrative.  We encourage our third graders to expand their sentences, use correct capitalization and punctuation and reread to make sure that what they wrote makes sense.  They will need to check for correct grammar and spelling as well.  (This is where the Trick Word list comes in handy.)
Social Studies-I will begin seeing Mrs. Barrick’s class this week, and this quarter, we will be exploring our local government.  I will be doing this unit with your child in about 6 weeks.

[image: image2.jpg]


Responsive Classroom/Asset Building-We spend a little time, throughout the week, getting to know each other a little better through a greeting, doing some problem-solving or a team-building activity and sharing/presenting something to the class, to ultimately improve confidence, interpersonal skills and relationships.  We focus on making eye contact, responding appropriately and accepting everyone.  We are also working on stretching our brains to learn new things and to change our mindset from a fixed mindset (I can't, it's too hard, I'm no good at this) to a GROWTH MINDSET.  (I will keep trying, I might not have it YET but I'm making progress, Maybe I need a new strategy to figure this out)  Hopefully your child will become aware and proactive in this positive practice.
 **REMINDERS**
*No School—Monday, Sept. 2—Labor Day

*Book orders are due by Friday, August 30. If you want to order.  Please send the order form and payment (a check made out to SCHOLASTIC).  Please DO NOT send cash!! 
OR you may order online using a credit card.  Just use our class code GZ4RL.
I hope that you have a wonderful week!!  Keep Smilin’!!!!
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                      Sincerely,









                      Mrs. Mary Tyo

P.S.  If your child wants to bring in a treat for his/her birthday, please let me know a day or two in advance. I have a student who has some food allergies, so we want to be sure there is a treat for him too.  I ask that you either have your child bring it to school with him/her in the morning or you drop it off in the office by 10:00.  We will celebrate at a schedule-friendly time during the day.  Also, for summer birthdays, maybe we can celebrate on his/her half-birthday. 
P.P.S.  I am sending this newsletter as a hard copy but I will soon be sending information from school via email. Please check your email in the next few days as I will be sending a “test” email.    Please let me know that you received it and I will begin sending you my newsletter, via email only, the next time.  I try to send a newsletter every couple of weeks, so please take a few minutes to stay connected to the happenings here at school.  Also, there will be emails with school-wide news as well. 

                               The Sky's the Limit in 3rd Grade!
See the front pages of your child's agenda for my business card with contact info and his/her computer log-ins.  These will be in by Sept. 3.


for the computer programs we use. 








